S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.30pm on                        Monday 7th January 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present:  Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mrs D Gotts, Mr D Gerrard, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mr M Narborough & Miss D Scott
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meetings held on 10th &  18th December 2012:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Evans, seconded by Mr Price, with abstentions from Mrs Gotts and Mr Gerrard for the meeting held on 18th December, the minutes were agreed by all remaining members and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests:  Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received:

Application No 12/01949/F – Maple Lodge, Nursery Lane, South Wootton
Variation of Condition No2, Attached to Planning Permission 11/01147/F

Construction of dwelling with a Caravan for the duration of the construction only.

Decision – Support the Application. 
Awaiting Applications from the Borough Council for:
12/02007/F - 7 Bramble Drive

12/02022/F – 48 Castle Rising Road

12/02090/F – 51 The Birches

It was agreed that as the three above applications had only just been received they would be discussed at the meeting scheduled for 21st January 2013.
Mrs Cornwell referred members to the re-numbering of the properties at Low Road. She confirmed that 33 letters had been sent to residents at Low Road. She said that six residents had confirmed that they were very much in favour of the re-numbering and one resident had expressed that they were strongly against the proposal. 
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Borough Council would not be objecting to the proposal. Mr Evans proposed that the Parish Council should support the re-numbering of the properties at Low Road; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
6. To discuss updates from the Local Development Framework:
Mr Price confirmed that a meeting had been held on 18th December 2012 with Mr Alan Gomm and members of the LDF team from the Borough Council. (Minutes circulated). He confirmed that Mr Gomm had received all the reports which had been sent to him from Bidwells and the Parish Council and that the team would be looking at them sympathetically. It was confirmed that it would be March 2013 before allocations would be known.
7. To discuss Neighbourhood Plan updates:
See Neighbourhood Plan Minutes. 
8. To discuss Highways issues:  None
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50pm.

9. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 21st January 2013 at 7.30pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
21st January 2013






           Chairman 

